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To me, VEX Robotics is not just about being competitive or winning a championship.  It is an opportunity to encounter a whole new diversity of schools and being able to experience the knowledge of math, engineering, and physics.  VEX Robotics encourages many of the kids today to become the engineers and scientists of tomorrow.  Now that it is my second year of being part of the St. Luke ElectroLions team, I can say that I am very proud of the accomplishments my team and I have done.  We value teamwork and are always determined to face the challenges we may face during the tournaments we compete in.  I would have never imagined being on a robotics team competing against other high schools.  I joined robotics to try something new like this that would give me a whole new perspective of how engineering really works.  Honestly, I think it is impressive that we were able to become a successful robotics team against other teams that are older than us.  As a team member, I am willing to learn how to put all of the effort in building a robot, and of course, memorizing all of the robot parts!  VEX Robotics has inspired me to expand my knowledge in STEM and to become a successful engineer in the future. 
